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Councilmember Perry feels that appointments to fill City Council vacancies 
should be no greater than 6 months or one year.  He recommends the Committee 
review spending authorizations in the Charter.  He supports forwarding all the 
Committee recommendations to the voters but cautions the Committee to 
consider balance and voter fatigue if there are a large number of measures. 
 
Councilmember Perry supports the current Charter provision that each board and 
commission have at least one member from each of the seven Wards.  
Councilmember Perry stated he has no issue with requiring a supermajority vote 
on the Discussion Calendar for sale of Riverside water outside of the City. 
 
Councilmember Perry noted that service as a Councilmember is a full-time job 
with part-time pay.  At some point, the voters need to decide if they prefer full-
time Councilmembers as a primary job, which would require additional 
compensation.  He would like voters to determine how Mayor and 
Councilmember salaries are set. 
 
INTERVIEW WITH CITY ATTORNEY 
City Attorney Geuss explained that the idea of having Charter Officers subject to 
the Code of Ethics and Conduct will not accomplish what the Committee seeks 
and will subject the City to some liability.  All three professional positions have their 
own ethics codes.  Charter Officers are direct employees of the City Council.  If 
there is an allegation of ethical misconduct, it is incumbent upon the City Council 
to institute a performance review in closed session to ensure privacy of personnel 
records and disciplinary actions.  Public airing of personnel issues may potentially 
violate the individual’s personnel rights.  A member of the public could request a 
Councilmember place a Charter Officer complaint on the closed session 
agenda.  The Code of Ethics is not incorporated into current Charter Officer 
contracts. 
 
When questioned, City Attorney Geuss responded that he was not aware of 
Public Works handling of street trees contrary to Charter provisions.  The City must 
comply with all provisions of the Charter. 
 
When a citizen raises a potential violation of the Charter, the City Attorney 
convenes with the appropriate parties to address the issue.  Elected officials are 
accountable to the voters and the Charter Officers are accountable to the City 
Council.  City Attorney Geuss stated that citizens do not have a private cause of 
action under the Charter.  If a subcommittee is formed to discuss this issue, the 
City Attorney committed to provide staff support.  Pursuant to Charter Section 
1401, enforcement of violations would come through the District Attorney or 
possibly the Attorney General.  A misdemeanor would be prosecuted within its 
jurisdiction. 
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